
 

 

To our valued New York Clients: 

Frontline Education provides special education, student health, Medicaid and other software 
and services to over 800 school districts in the State of New York for whom we store student, 
teacher, and administrator Personally Identifiable Information (PII) and Personal Health 
Information (PHI). We are committed to safely and securely storing PII and PHI in accordance 
with federal law (FERPA) and New York state education law (New York Ed. Law 2-d) and 
appreciate your trust in us. 

During the recent school year, Frontline Education has been overwhelmed by individual districts 
requesting that we execute Data Privacy Agreements, ostensibly requiring us to meet these 
legal requirements but with different, and in most instances, inconsistent provisions. Frontline 
Education has developed the attached New York Education Law 2-d Rider and attachments 
which describes how our systems meet the legal obligations of both FERPA and NY Ed. Law 2-d. 
We ask that you accept these as fulfillment of the New York Education Law 2-d requirements in 
lieu of a separate Data Privacy Agreement. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Frontline Legal Department at 
Legal@FrontlineEd.com.  
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